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Sandra Andrews Robertson strolled through the old Union 
University campus in downtown Jackson – a place where she 
hadn’t been in 50 years.

The memories came flooding back. She recalled the excitement of pledg-
ing Chi Omega her freshman year. An only child, Robertson said that day 
was special because it gave her a whole batch of sisters for the first time.

She pointed to the old women’s dorm – Lovelace Hall – and noted 
how ill-fitting that name was for the building.

“It was anything but loveless, because there was all kinds of courting 
that would go on on the front porch,” she said.

Robertson was one of the members of the class of 1959 who came to 
Jackson in November for Union’s annual Homecoming celebration.  
As part of the weekend’s activities, the class members took a tour of  
the old Union campus. Union left that site and moved to its present 
location in 1975.

“It gives you a lot of memories and support for Union University 
and how far they’ve gone in the last 50 years,” said Jerald Hill, also 
a member of the class of 1959, who toured the old campus. “This is 
something you won’t ever forget.” 

Homecoming 2008, “Extreme Makeover: Union Edition,” gave alumni 
a chance to visit the Union campus to see how it has changed since the 
Feb. 5 tornado that wiped out most of the student housing buildings. 

Visitors to campus toured the new student housing facilities,  
reconnected with old friends and celebrated the achievements of a 

number of Union students and alumni who were honored     	
	 during the weekend’s events. 

Alumni and Friends See Union’s New Look as They Remember the Past
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The Class of ’59 toured the old  
campus during homecoming 2008.

Many alums came back to see the new 
buidlings on campus. Above is one of 16 
new residence life facilities and below is the 
newly renovated Student Union Building.
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alumni news

60’sSixties

Beverly Davidson Reid Walton (’67) 
would like to be in contact with Union 
graduates from 1967 to 1968.  She has 
lived in Australia since 1979 and has 
worked as a teacher, social worker and 
professional musician and now continues 
to work part-time. Address: P. O. Box 
1172, Spring Hill, Brisbane, Australia AA 
4004. Phone: 07 3839 9097 (Australia). 
E-mail: 2beverly@myway.com

Don L. Dilday (’69) is currently 
administrative pastor at Immanuel  
Baptist Church in Lexington, Ky.  
Address: 2013 Hill Gail Way, Versailles, 
KY 40383. E-mail: dond@ibc-lex.org

70’sSeventies

Denise McCarty (’73) has recently been 
promoted to the Southeast regional vice 
president of Community Education 
Partners. The Nashville-based company 
works in partnership with school districts 
to provide an alternative setting to help 
low achieving and disruptive students. 
Denise received her educational leadership 
master’s degree from Nova University. She 
has spent 20 years coaching girls’ basket-
ball in the Orange County public schools 
and is recognized as one of Florida’s most 
successful coaches with 399 wins. She was 
selected to the Jackson-Madison County 
Sports Hall of Fame in 2002.  Address: 
2869 Marsala Court, Orlando, FL 32806.

Delories J. Williams (’73) has been 
named the new director of workforce  
development for the Greater Memphis 
Chamber. Williams was an economic 
development representative for Memphis 
Light, Gas and Water, and recently retired 
from her employment there after 29 years of 
service. In her new position, Williams says 
she will pursue partnerships with business, 
education and training operations. “I will 
work to identify the skills that are needed in 
the work force to promote growth.” 

Harvey Grounds (’74) and Linda Allen 
Grounds (’74). Harvey serves on the 
board of directors for Chatttem Inc. 
where he has been in management since 

1991. He also owns Harvey Grounds 
Coins—dealing in American silver and gold 
coins. Linda taught English at the college 
level for 15 years and is now self-employed, 
editing books and writing neighborhood  
newsletters. She recently edited a novel 
by Harold Torak. Their one daughter, 
Sonya, and her husband, Adam Thomason, 
graduated from law school in May 2008. 
Address: 6571 Hickory Brook Road, 
Chattanooga, TN 37421. E-mail: 
ramblecreek122671@yahoo.com

Mike Hardy (’75) has retired in East 
Tennessee. Address: 598 Coon Creek 
Road, Sunbright, TN 37872.

Rick A. Myer (’75) is the director 
of the Center for Crisis Intervention  
and Prevention at Duquesne  
University in Pittsburgh, Pa.  
E-mail: myerra@mail.duq.edu

Kay Delaney Hart (’78) was named 
the West Tennessee Grand Division Teacher 
of the Year at its annual banquet held in 
Nashville. Kay was one of the top three 
teachers in the state for 2008. She teaches 
English, drama and creative writing at Scotts 
Hill High School in Henderson County. 
Address: 31905 Highway 104 S., Reagan, 
TN 38368. E-mail: hartk4@k12tn.net

Ramona Vance (’78) and her husband 
David recently celebrated 28 years of 
marriage.  They have three children 
and two grandchildren. Their son, U.S.   
Army Spc. Christopher Vance, has a son, 
8-month-old Colton. Their daughter, 
Marcia V. Davis, lives in Hattiesburg, 
Miss., and has a 6-month-old daughter, 
Autumn Elyse. A second son, Micheal J. 
Vance lives in Louisville, Miss. Ramona is 
a self-employed registered nurse working as a 
nurse consultant specializing in long term 
care – www.ramonavance.com. Address: 
P.O. Box 10863, Jackson, TN 38308. 
E-mail: myhappyhourisspentwithgod@
yahoo.com

Glenn Moore (’79) has been named the 
president-elect for the 5,000-member 
Memphis Area Association of Realtors® 
for 2009 and serves on the board of direc-
tors for the Tennessee Association of  

Realtors®. He is princi-
pal broker and owner of 
Glenn Moore Realty in 
Germantown, Tenn. In 
2007 he was elected to the 
Unitarian Universalist  

Association of Congregation’s Board of 
Review at the Boston-based denomina-
tion’s annual convention. He also serves 
on the board of directors for Page Rob-
bins Adult Day Care Center (Alzheim-
er’s) in Collierville, Tenn. Address: 1260 
Tyler Place, Cordova, TN 38018. Email: 
glenn@glennmoore.com
 
80’seighties

Leo Percer (’82) was appointed 
program director for the new Doctor 
in Theology and Apologetics degree at 
Liberty Baptist Theological Seminary in 
January 2008. Percer had been instru-
mental in the program start up. He and 
his wife Lisa are leaders in a new Sunday 
school class for graduate students and 
young professionals at Thomas Road 
Baptist Church. Address: 186 Tangle-
wood Drive, Lynchburg, VA 24502-
4034. E-mail: PercerL@juno.com

Carol Morris Sikler (’85) was 
licensed to the gospel ministry by the 
Miami American Baptist Church USA 
in May 2008. Carol has served as choir 
director and adult Sunday school teacher 
since the death of her husband, Charles 
T. “Chuck” Sikler (‘86) in 2003. She 
continues to work in the agricultural  
and biological engineering department  
at Purdue University. Address: 2300  
Estancia Lane, Lafayette, IN 47909.  
E-mail: sikler@purdue.edu 

Thomas Smith (’85) and Donna 
Dunavant Smith (’85) have relocated 
to Golden, Colo., where Thomas has 
assumed the role of vice president for In-
trawest Shared Services. Intrawest resorts 
are found in some of the world’s most 
spectacular settings including Canadian 
Mountain Holidays, the largest heli-ski-
ing operation in the world. Address: P.O. 
Box 16520, Golden, CO 80402. E-mail: 
tesmith8@earthlink.net
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continued from page 23 

Six new inductees were honored at the 
annual Sports Hall of Fame dinner during 
homecoming festivities: James A. “Jimmie” 
Bryant, (’63), track; Ronnie G. Giddens Jr., 
(’87), baseball; Keith Reynolds (’77), base-
ball; and Jim Swope, men’s basketball coach 
1975-87. Two were inducted posthumously: 
Joe Guyon, football coach 1919-25; and Lisa 
Hutchens (’83), basketball. 

The Homecoming chapel service on 
Nov. 7 included a time of recognition for 
the class of 1959, in addition to the pre-
sentation of the annual Alumni Awards. 
Union history professor Stephen Carls 
received the Distinguished Faculty/Staff 
Award. Carls joined the Union faculty in 
1983 and has been chairman of the his-
tory department since 1990. 

Dr. Hutson E. McCorkle, class of 
1955, received the Distinguished Alum-
nus Award. A native of West Tennessee, 
McCorkle graduated from the University 
of Tennessee College of Dentistry and 
served in the U.S. Air Force while he com-
pleted a residency in oral surgery. He has 
been in the dental practice for 24 years. 

At halftime of the Lady Bulldogs bas-
ketball game against St. Catharine College, 
Union President David S. Dockery crowed 
senior Rachael Moore as the 2008 Home-
coming queen. Moore, an English major 
from Dyersburg, Tenn., is the daughter of 
Chuck and Jean Moore. 

Other Homecoming attendants included:
• Andi Schreiber, freshman, from 

Murfreesboro, Tenn. She is the daughter 
of Mike and Angie  
Schreiber.  

• Jessica Yates, sophomore, from 
Melbourne, Fla. She is the daughter  
of Jess and Bertie Yates.  

• Natalie West, junior, from Memphis. 
She is the daughter of Don and Jana West.  

• Tori Gill, senior, from Union City, 
Tenn. She is the daughter of Brock and 
Stacie Gill.

• Sarah Logan, senior, from Franklin, 
Tenn. She is the daughter of David and 
Terri Logan.  

• Ashley Schreiber, senior, from 
Murfreesboro, Tenn. She is the daughter 
of Mike and Angie Schreiber.  

In addition, Will Gruenewald and 
Elizabeth Walker were named Mr. and Miss 
Union. Grunewald, a senior from Hender-
sonville, Tenn., is the son of Bill and Terrie 
Grunewald. Walker, of Louisville, Ky., is 
the daughter of Doug and Virginia Walker. 

“In every way, the 2008 Homecom-
ing was a huge success, from Friday’s 
50-year reunion for the class of 1959 
and the Sports Hall of Fame, all the way 
to Saturday’s “Arts in the Park” celebration 
on the Great Lawn and two wins by the 
Bulldog basketball teams,” said Gary Wil-
liams, Union’s associate vice president for 
university relations and alumni services. 

“Alums were very excited to see the new 
residence life facilities and the Carl Grant 
Events Center,” Williams continued. 
“There was something new and differ-
ent on the campus at every turn.  The 
move three years ago from a winter 
Homecoming to a fall Homecoming 
schedule has been very well received 

by both alumni and friends of the Uni-
versity.  There was something for 

the entire Union University 
family.”

Rachael Moore was crowned 

2008 Homecoming queen 

with her father, Chuck  

Moore, at her side.

Save th
e date for

  

   Homecoming 2009,  

	    November 6-7

Jonas Davis, son of Union alums Chad 
and Debie Davis, enjoys “Arts in the 
Park” on the Great Lawn before the 
homecoming basketball game.


